
                                                               PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL   
                        Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting 7/6/2022 

ATTENDANCE Cllrs, Warne, Moore, Ley, Floyd and Johnson.  
ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR 
The Council elected Cllr Dolley as Chair and Cllr Warne as vice Chair. 
APOLOGIES .Cllrs Dolley and Bunkum. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST none  
PUBLIC FORUM 
There were 2 members of the public present.  
MINUTES  
The minutes of 3rd May 2022 Council meeting were accepted unanimously. 
PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
The Council approved the following applications; 
PA22/03988 and 03989.Extension to Rowse Farm for K. Agutter.  
PA22/04363 Conversion of garage to living space and new front porch at Larks Rise 
for Mr and Mrs Barrett. 
PA22/ 03966 Replacement windows and doors at Orchard cottage for  
P. McClaughry.  
MATTERS ARISING 
a) Telephone Box 
The Council ratified a quotation for the repainting of the telephone box in the sum of 
£460.Palladium stores were thanked for supplying the painting materials free. 
b) Parking in the Row 
The Council noted that Cornwall Highways had said there was no action they could 
take to prevent obstruction caused by parked vehicles in the Row and 
recommended that it was only the Police who could take action. Accordingly the 
Parish Council agreed that they could only pass on this advice. 
c) The Council resolved to seek professional advice regarding the length and fall of 
the zip wire as the installers of the new equipment had alleged faults with the 
existing zip wire. 
SITING OF THE SEE SAW 
 In response to a complaint from a parishioner the Council decided to seek 
professional advice advising the safe distance from the bottom of the slide to the 
see saw. It was resolved that costs of up to £250 could be allowed for this exercise 
funded from the Playing Field Support Group (PFSG) and that the PFSG would 
report this extra expenditure with the Pillaton village hall CIO as the other party to 
the group in due course. 
FINANCE 
The Council approved the following payments; £45 to Mr.A. Inglefield for play park 
inspection and £120 to Mr.G. Bridgman for repairs to fence posts and play 
equipment. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
It was noted that Mr.G. Bridgman would be repairing the wire fence at the top of the 
field at no cost.. 

Chairman Mr. Dolley................................................... 

  


